New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

July 26, 2010
New Buffalo Borough Council met in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church, meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.

Present were council members – Dale Peterson, Paul Krieger, Dave Lesher, and Ted Engle. Johnson.
Also present were Janice Crouse, Helen Freet, Karen Ersoz, Dan Balthaser, Ron Senior, Jim Kello, Dave Sweetland, Christian Holler, and Ted Crouse.
The reading of the minutes from the beginning of the month were waived.
Sweetland presented Contract #3 & #4 for approval for them to submit for reimbursement.

Dale Peterson approved, Paul Krieger seconded.

Sweetland suggested we rename the three accounts we previously opened to:

PennVest

CDBG

H20

The Borough received the first H20 Check in the amount of $225, 824.00 – check will be deposited into the Treatment Plant/H20 account on 07/28/10.

Dave Sweetland stated that Brian Bonner would remain consultant for the Borough monies for the entire Sewer Project. 

Ted Engle gave Dave Sweetland two maps prepared by Bunt of everyone that gets laterals. Dave will make copies and return to Ted.

Dave suggested that we not create the Sewer Authority until the end of the construction. 

He also stated that regardless if a customer hooks up to the laterals or not they should still receive a bill each month for services.

Dave stated that he will get the borough detail for previous requests and for the H20 check just received. 

Jim Kello feels we should start the project for the storm water drainage now. We should get an application in for the fall. Jim will investigate further and let us know. Sweetland feels that we should have somewhere around $50,000.00 left over on the Sewer Project that we could potentially use for the study for the storm water.
Dave Sweetland will get with Secretary and go over billing aspects for the sewer project.

The Treasurer’s Report was waived.

Approval of the bill list was waived.
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Paul Krieger, council adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia A Raudensky Bierma, Secretary
